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MAY, 1990
COMING EVENTS DIESTRILCT
May 6 Jam, Senior Center Sutherlin 4
6 Jam, Moose Hall Lebanon 6
12 Jam, Green Acres Grange Greenacres 5
13 Jam, Senior Center Bend 3
13 Jam, Senior Center Gladstone 7}
13 Jam, Senior Center Burns 9
18 Moose Hall (7-11 PM) Benefit Powers 5
20 Quarterly Meeting, Jam Drain OOTFA
20 Jam, Meeting, Recreation Hall Merrill 1
26 Azalea Festival, Brookings High School Aud. Brookings 5
27 Jam, VFW Hall Willamina 8
June 1, 2, 3 State Fiddle Contest Lebanon OOTFA
3 Community Center Wimer 4
9 District Picnic Bullard Park 5
10 Jam, Senior Center Bend 3
10 Jam, Senior Center Gresham 7
13 Jam, Community Center Wimer 4
165=16 = Street i Dance, Country dam Burns 9
30 ° VFW Hall (7-11 PM) Bandon 5
July 1 Jam, Community Center Talent 4
Aug 25 Canyonville Contest Canyonville OOTFA
26-Sept 3 Warwick Campout Williams OOTFA
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MARK'S REMARKS: I hope everyone enjoyed the convention in Roseburg as much
as I did. I was very pleased to see the way all those wonderful volunteer
workers turned to and made the convention run so smoothly. They were GREAT!
DeeDee Kaiser and Russ Phillips were superb emceeing the Thursday night jam,
and Jack Walker did his usual magnificent job on the Friday night variety
show. And wasn't Lew Holt a real "Blast" at the banquet?

The Lincoln City Contest well be history when you read this and the next
big event will be the State Contest t Lebanon on June 1,2, & 3. Meanwhile,
there will be a State Quarterly Meeting at the Drain Senior Center on Sunday,
May== 20 For those who arrive on Saturday, Zelma Foote has arranged a
SatEnEeday nightSjam from "6 to 10 BPM. Finger food will be in order. The
quarterly - mecting will begin at 10:00 AM Sunday.”” Potluck dinner " at 12 noon
and jamming from 1 to 5.

Information concerning the State Contest at Lebanon is published
elsewhere in this issue. The Sunday, June 3, variety show will be by
invitation “only, muck like  the BNriday night ' show at' the “convention.
Contestants who win Division championships should plan to participate in the




Sunday show. I want to encourage all of our members to attend the contest
to support those who are competing.

Happy Fiddling, Mark

DIESTRIECTE 11
CHAIRMAN-Lois Tucker; CO-CHAIRMAN-Harold North;SEC/TREAS-Irene Ruddock

Easter Sunday we had a great day of music, potluck dinner and fun. Our
guests from out of town were: Dave and Dorene Winkelman, Tommy and Joyce
Grissom, District 4; Bud and Gladys Simmons, Redding; Tex and Minnie Cox,
Shingletown, CA; Edmond and Bern Casebeer, Colorado; Jam and Staria Yani and
Pat Reed and family.

May you have haa a wonderful Easter serving our risen Lord.

May 3 we are “invited  Eo"Bob*™ and €lara Warner's for musie and a
potiuck, 5:30 PM, for their 10th wedding anniversary, 9075 Hwy 66 (Ashland
Hwy) phone 882-1936 or Lois Tucker, 882-5049.

May 20 is our next meeting and jam at the Merrili Recreation Hall with a
potiuck after the Jjam for members and the pubiic is invitead. Meeting at
1:30~2:00, playing 2-4 PM.

May 24 Clairmont House, 7-8 PM.

May 27 Nursing homes, 2-4 PM.

May birthdays--Lois Tucker, May 8; Cheri Lane, May 13.

May anniversaries-~Al and Thelma Nelson, 13; Isom and Faye Patterson, 27

Those from District 1 who attended the convention in Roseburg were: Lois
Tucker, Jerry and Irene Ruddock, Sandy Sandusky, Isom and Faye Patterson,
Irven and Anne Johnson and Al Nelson.

Anne Johnson lost a good blue coat at the convention in Roseburg, if you
know anything about it, please contact her, phone 798-5757, 16685 Taylor Rdi.
Klamath Falls, OR 97603.

Naomi Voss, Reporter
DISTRICT 3:
CHAIRMAN-Bob Kitchens; CO-CHAIRMAN-Ches Fullerton; SEC/TREAS-Betty O'Neal

We had a very delightful 3 days at Roeburg. The Hannas, 0O'Neals,
Fullertons, Spatzs, Reals and Kitchens went over from District 3. We enjoyed
all the good food cooked up by the Deatons, meeting our friends and making
new ones and all that great music.

As most of you know, Tom and Betty O'Neal lost a big barn and all his
tools, etc. in a fire Saturday night while they were at Roseburg. It was a
big shock and total loss for them, but we are all thankful they are OK and no
loss to their home.

We had a good jam Sunday. We had 56 visitors, including 11 musicians.
We were happy to have visitors from District 1: Sandy and June Sandusky and
Jo and Dick Harris from Klamath Falls, and Isom and Faye Patterson from
Merrill, and also Bill Dalton from Lapine.

Ours thoughts and prayers are with Hazel and Orlo Flock. Orlo has been
sick for some time. We all wish he could be back playing and singing again.

Tony ® Spatz won 3rd place iat sCresecent #€aty din the Junior Division.
Congratulations, Tony.

April brought anniversaries to Don and Lee Hanna, 41 years; Tom and
Betty O'Neal, 48 years; and Jane and Darrell Thompson, 43 years. Birthdays
are for Cliff Harris, Evelyn Martin and Tom O'Neal. Many more happy ones to
all.

Next jam is May 13, Bend Senior Center. Y'all come!!!

Billie Kitchens, Reporter

DISIERECTNA ¢

CHAIRMAN-Don Luker; CO-CHAIRMAN-Bill Chunn; SEC/TREAS-Doris Barkley
Convention is long past, and a most enjoyable time was had by all who
attended. Just a note of appreciation and gratitude to our own Zelma Foote,
who has just completed a year as VICE-PRESIDENT and MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN for
the State and was re-elected to serve another year in both positions.
A big time was had by all who went to April 1 jam in Yreka, Ca. Many
thanks to our Southern Neighbors for their hospitality, delicious potluck and
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fine music. Twenty five members from District 4 attended--along with the many
locals residents there was a good audience. The 35 musicians were ;ea}ly
special. Yreka has a delightful group of young people coming on as beginning
fiddlers. Keep up the good work and come see us whenever you can. :

The 4th Annual Redwood Country Open Fiddle Contest has blossomed into a
large affair with fiddlers from five Western States and Canada competing.
There were 109 contestants, and District 4 had its share of winners. _Bgepdan
Booher won 1lst in PeeWee Division, Darren Reitan 3rd in Jr.Jr. Division,
Justin Booher 4th in Jr. Division, Clyde Pugh 4th and Alma Reitan 6th in
Intermediate Division, Ned Booher 6th as Accompanist, Guy Kinman 1st 1n
Senior Division, and Rudi Booher 3rd in Open Progressive. Congratulations to
one and all! We are proud of our fine musicians.

We are invited to play music for "Wimer Days" on June 9. All who can,
please come to Evans Valley School in Wimer and join the music and fun from
11:00 AM to ? Cancel June 13, that was a misprint.

Dates to remember: May 6 jam, Senior Center, Sutherlin; May 20, State
Quarterly meeting, Drain. We are the host District. Please, let us have a
good turn out. We have reserved the Community Center for jamming Saturday
night as well as Sunday. June 3, jam, Community Center in Wimer; July 1 jam,
Community Center in Talent. As always, doors open early, jamming, potluck at
noon and open to the public at 1:00 PM for all of these jams.

We still play for the grange, senior centers, nursing homes and the
Siskiyou R.V. Sales Grand Opening.

Keep Fiddling-—-Stay happy and we will see you next time.

Pauline Winslow, Reporter
DISTRICT 4N

It was truly a day of the Irish March 17th at the Winston Community
Building. There were more shades of green than I've ever seen and lots of
playing and dancing to Irish tunes.

For a couple of fun and crazy fund-raisers there was a 10 cent fine for
those not wearing green. And an actual blarney stone to kiss at 10 cents a
smooch to bring good luck. (Sounds like a bunch of blarney.) '

More sensible and profitable was a drawing for several door prizes
brought by the good people from Rogue River. This gave us here in the north
district some funds to work with in planning future Jjams. Our thanks again
to their efforts and support in having these jams.

In spite of the fact the jam was on a Saturday, we had a great turn out.
There were over 20 musicians and accompanyments who provided music from 1:00
to 4:00. The crowd was overwhelming with up to 130 young and old. They came
from many directions, the furthest away coming from Portland. They all
enjoyed the music to the very end.

Submitted by Jo Barnes
DISTRIECTE 52
CHAIRMAN-Russ Hall; CO-CHAIRMAN-Shorty Dow; SEC/TREAS-Linda Carver

Fun Jjam at Green Acres Grange April 14. Next monthly get together will
be May 12, 12:00 noon.

District 5 is busy all the time--and our summer season is looking good.
Nursing homes, care centers, etc., plus all other activities will keep us all
busy  Eiddlin' and grinnin'!

Dates to remember: May: 12--Green  Acres  Grange, :12:00: noon; May
18--Powers, 7-11 PM, contact John Settle for more info; May 26--Brookings
Harbor High Auditorium, 2-6 PM; June 30--Bandon VFW Hall, 7-11 PM.

June 9--District 5 picnic——open to all state members--Bullard Park (this
side of Bandon, 1 mile south of Shorty's) Due to inability to reserve the
park, we hope RVs and trailers and campers ca move in on June 8 to hold our
spot for us. If you plan to attend (from out of District 5) please contact
Russ or Shorty so they can put your name in the pot for hamburgers and
hotdogs. Members are to bring salads, desserts, and table service. This is
a lst for District 5, and we welcome all state members--a fun time for all!

Elnora Jorren, Reporter
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DIESTRIIET 6
CHAIRMAN-Jim Lockard; COC~CHAIRMAN-Allison Roberts; SEC/TREAS-Lucille Childers
As usual, our Springfield jam had a floor full of dancers and plenty of

good musicians, after a great potluck. Many thanks to those who brought
plenty of food. We did not have a problem of running out of food.
Our next jam is May 6 at the Lebanon Moose Lodge. They will provide

lunch free to seniors and performers, then we'll play music and dance all
afternoon.

By the time you read this, several people from our district will have
gone to the Lincoln City contest and had such a fun time.

As wusual, some of our members have been playing £for rest homes,
retirement centers and senior centers. One group played for 4 hours at a
pizza parlor for a benefit for meals-on-wheels,

Many thanks for cards, calls, letters and flowers sent to: Harry Pyle,
who recently had surgery; Ann Schoenfelder, who was recently hospitalized for
a stroke (recovering nicely at home); and Courtney Shephard, after a recent
heart attack (also recovering at home).

Marge Sanford recently had cataract surgery and is doing fine.

One of the nice things about being a part of this fiddling family is all
these wonderful, caring people reaching out and sharing our burdens and our
joys.

Thelma Shephard, Reporter
DIESTRICT 7:
CHAIRMAN-Carl Helgerson; CO-CHAIRMAN-Joe Hamm; SEC/TREAS-Myrtle Arnold

The 1990 State Convention is over and several from District 7 were able
to attend. It was all very enjoyable.

Chet Haven had to spend time 1in the hospital after suffering severe
angina pains. He was lucky though; the balloon treatment seemed to correct
his problem and he is doing fine.

Our next jam will be at the Gladstone Senior Center May 13. We will have
potluck and program as usual. The address is 1050 Portland Avenue in
Gladstone. See you there.

Dulcie Fast, Reporter
DESTRICT 8 :
CHAIRMAN-Dave Robinson; CO-CHAIRMAN-Leonard Maahs; SEC/TREAS-Donna Oldham

We had a good jam at Newberg..everyone had a nice time.

Our next jam will be at the VFW Hall in Willamina on May 27th. We will
open the doors at 10:00, potluck at 12 noon, and show for the public 1 to
4:30 PM. Come and have fun with us and everyone advertise it. There will be
a short meeting starting at 11:00. Please come as this will be Dave's last
meeting as Chairman, as the new Chairman, Co—~Chairman, Sec/Treas will take
over July 1.

District 8 Chairman Dave wants to thank everyone for help at the
Convention. The program and music was great.

We would like to extend our sympathy of the Leonard Maahs family for the
loss of a brother.

There will not be a jam at District 8 in June due to so many things and
Weiser.

See you at the VFW Hall May 27th in wWillamina.

There is a Quarterly Meeting May 20th at Drain.

Jeanette Robinson, Reporter
DISTRICT 9
CHAIRMAN-Walt Cooper; CO-CHAIRMAN-Darlene Austin; SEC/TREAS-Margaret Teague

Ruel and Margaret Teague attended the State Convention. "They had a
ball," commented Margaret. Paula and Stacey Reynolds also attended.

We had about 50 people attending our March jam.

Sorry about missing last month's report. [ ~had 'a « chance ‘to "go to
Winnemucca all expenses paid. "Had a ball."

Eighty two people attended our April jam. Those playing the fiddler were
Stacey Reynolds, Ruel Teague, Brick Callaway and John Murray. Guitar players
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were Walt Cooper, Willy Cooper, Lloyd Louie, Ruel Teague, Ramsey and Herb
Hawley and Dave Hulick. Paula Reynolds played the piano, Don Greenfield the
bass ficale, Darlene Austin on accordion, Roy Reed the banjo and Pat Scott
the mandolin.

Darlene Austin played two songs and the audience sang along.

Ruel Teague on his new mandolin and Walt Cooper on the guitar played and
sang a couple of specials.

Stacey Reynolds and Ruel Teague sang "Happy Birthday" to Paula Reynolds.
Happy 35th, Paula.

Out-of-town guests were Pat and Don Olson, their 4 children, 1 grand-
daughter (great—granddaughter for Ruel and Margaret) and 3 extra kids, all
from Redmond.

Attending from John Day area were John and Eva Murray, Mr. and Mrs. Dave
Hulick from Bear Valley, and Mr. and Mrs. Stan Phillips.

Played at the Burns Nursing Home Monday, April 9.

Due to the lack of volunteers, the High Desert Fiddle Contest will not
be held this year.

A BIG THANKS to everyone in the OREGON OLD TIME FIDDLERS for their
support in the past, and hopefully we'll be able to have the contest next
year.

We're planning an Oldtime Country Music Jamboree, Street Dance and
Barbecue June 15 and 16. Come fiddle all day, dance and eat with us on your
way through Burns to Weiser. For information call 503-573-2863 or 503-573-
4233.

Pat Scott, Reporter
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To all our friends:

Thank you for all the cards and letters and prayers. I am doing fine
and get to graduate from crutches to a cane in two more weeks.

Hated to miss convention (for the first time in 14 years) but will make
up for it next year, hopefully.

Thanks again. Tommy Grissom

By Joyce Grissom: secretary, maid, therapist, dietition, etc.
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Oregon winners from the Redwood Country Open Fiddle Contest:

Pee Wee —— Brendan Booher lst; Junior Junior -— Darren Reitan 3rd; Junior --
Tony Spatz 3rd, Justin Booher 4th; Senior -- Guy Kinman lst, John Settle 4th,
Bill Heard 6th; Intermediate-~—~Clyde Pugh 4th, Alma Reitan 6th; Accompanist--
Ned Booher 6th; Open Progressive —-- Rudi Booher 3rd; Open 01ld Time -~ Susan
Smith 3rd. " Congratulations to all!
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EDITOR'S CORNER

I have information on the following: Fiddle and 0ld Time Music Contests
in Tennessee and Tennessee Folk Music Recordings, Salem Folklore Community
(0ld time fiddle, country, and bluegrass) events, classes in traditional
music this summer at August Heritage Center in West Virginia, Winslow's First
Annual Blue Grass Festival, Winslow, AZ, June 30 and July 1.

If anyone knows the correct address of Sally Gene DeBriae in Kent, WA,
please let me know. Thank you.
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YONCALLA FIDDLE WORKSHOP, 1990
INSTRUCTOR-Carol Ann Wheeler from Sherwood, Oregon; ASSISTANTS-Booher boys
and Stacey Reynolds; PLACE-Yoncalla Grade School Music Room.
TIME SCHEDULE: Aug. 20, Monday, 1-4 PM; Aug. 21, Tuesday, 9 AM to 3 PM; Aug.
22, Wednesday, 9 AM to 3 PM; Aug. 23, Thursday, 8 AM to 2 PM; Aug. 24, Friday
Jam Day at the Booher's.

Yoncalla is about 37 miles north of Roseburg (Exit 152), and 43 miles
south of Eugene (Exit 154).

RV parking is available at Mike and Dolores Booher's farm at 2058 Scotts
Valley Road. (1 1/2 miles east of I-5, Exit 154 north or south.) Tents are
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also welcome, but facilities are minimal.
working on a water supply for campers.

Tuition fees are
August. Send checks payable to
26554 Hwy 38, Elkton, OR 97436.
OOTFA members.
the fiddle.

RVs please

OOTFA Scholarship

bring plenty of water for the week. We will have

Lebanon
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There is an outhouse. We are

$50 per student, and should be sent in by the first of
Fund to Buck Milligan,
Class is limited to 24, and students must be
Students should also have some basic knowledge of how to play

evening

potlucks, and the Boohers will serve breakfast to those who must stay in a
- motel or tent.
Persons not participating in the workshop will enjoy the gquiet
atmosphere and fresh, clean air at the Boohers' Scotts Valley farm.
For more information, call Dolores Booher at 503-849-2171.
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